Interoffice Memorandum

April 10, 2023

GOVERNMENT

F L ORIDA

TO: Mayor Jerry L. Demings
-AND-
County Commissioners

FROM:  Joseph C. Kunkel, P.E., Director, Public Works Department l C 7 '

CONTACT PERSON: Humberto L. Castillero, P.E., PTOE, Manager
Traffic Engineering Division
PHONE NUMBER: (407) 836-7891

SUBJ: Installation of “No Parking” signs on 4 Street

Concerned citizens contacted Commissioner Mayra Uribe’s office requesting that “No
Parking” signs be installed on both sides of 4" Street between South Orange Avenue and
27 Avenue.

Following a field review, Traffic Engineering staff has determined that vehicles parking
along the unpaved shoulder of 4™ Street are causing damage to the County’s right of way.
The large number of heavy trucks have initiated pavement failure and shoulder erosion
which could cause costly repairs to bring the road into compliance. In addition, the trucks
are creating line of sight concerns for drivers, forcing vehicles to pull into the travel lanes
in an unsafe manner.

Staff recommends that the Board approve the installation of “No Parking” signs on both

sides of 4" Street between South Orange Avenue and 2™ Avenue.

Action Requested: Approval of “No Parking” signs installation on 4™ Street
between South Orange Avenue and 2" Avenue. District 3.
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